
City of Scarville Minutes for October 2, 2023


The City Council met in regular session at City Hall on S October 2, 2023.  Mayor Harmon called the meeting to 
order at 6:30 p.m.  


Present at roll call were:   Council members Carla Langfald, Lynn Sanden, and Orlyn Rosen, Mayor Harmon and City 
Clerk Mary Hinderaker.  Absent:  Cory Mathahs, Jeremy Hobbs


Moved by Langfald, seconded by Rosen to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.


Moved by Sanden, seconded by Langfald to approve the minutes of the last meeting.  Motion carried.


Bills were reviewed.  A motion by Langfald was seconded by Rosen to approve the payment of the following list of 
bills.  Motion carried.   


Alliant Energy – 640.17	                                    Mary Faulkner – 864.58

Peterson Sanitation – 307.00                               Lee Electric -100.00

USDA – 693.00                                                        USDA– 319.00

Young Plumbing – 125.00                                     Biz Wiz – 99.00

Allied Systems – 1966.15                                       Doug Harmon – 277.05   

Five Star – 758.80

 

Allied Systems came to adjust the timing on the pumps. They were going off every minute which was adjusted to at 
first 10 mins. And then 7. It is still a learning experience to see how the pumps can be made to run the most 
efficient. Lee Electric will be on call for us if we have more trouble. 


We received a bid from TJ Hanson for snow removal for the 23-24 winter season. The council voted and accepted 
his bid. Mayor Harmon will let him know that he is hired!


2 bids were received to pressure was the cement and walls at the county sheds in preparation of the remodeling 
for the Fire Department. The lowest bit came from PigPro at 600.00. This was voted on and accepted.


Mayor Harmon brought up the new business that is looking into building (The Coffee Tree Group). He had a 
meeting with them and Winn Worth Betco. It was discussed on what kind of incentives locally that could benefit 
them to build in Scarville. More to come on that!


Trick or Treating will be from 5:00 to 7:00 on October 31st


Next meeting will be November 6, 2023 @ 6:30 p.m. We will meet at the Fire Hall because of the election on 
Tuesday.


There being no further business, a motion by Langfald was seconded by Sanden to adjourn at 7:34 p.m.  Motion 
carried. 


	 	 	 	 	        __________________________________

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Doug Harmon, Mayor

___________________________________

Mary Faulkner City Clerk


